



Hedgerley Parish Council

Minutes of Meeting held on 14th July 2022
8.00pm Memorial Hall, Hedgerley

In attendance – Cllr.Thomas Broom (Chairman)TB, Cllr.Maurice Ridgeley (MER), Cllr Anthony Bremner (AB) and the Clerk (PH). Present five members of the public.

Chairman indicated emergency exits.

1. **To approve Minutes**

Minutes were approved as a true record, and signed.

Community Submissions

Some Coppice Way residents voiced their concern that the Tree Safety Report had not yet materialised. Clerk is waiting to hear back from Peter Harding when he will be available.

A resident of Parish Lane was still very concerned about the amount of HGV's driving through. TB said that the lorries do have a legal right to use the road. The only way might be for width and weight restrictions, but Bucks actually doesn't have many 'main' roads to allow heavier traffic. A possibility would be to have an 'advisory' sign.

2. **Buck's Council**

TB says the Boundary Commission leaving Gerrards Cross and Hedgerley but are recommending Beaconsfield South to be within Beaconsfield boundary.

3. **Clerk's Information Items**

Defibrillator

It seems that the cheque has not been cashed. Clerk is contacting SSE to arrange new paperwork.

Cows will be coming in mid-August

They will be kept in Church Meadow West for four weeks. MER said that a fourth 'looker' is needed.

4. **Finance**

Finance report

Report noted, cheques signed, apart from one which has a query.

TB and AB to be made signatories

5. **Planning**

Court Farm

This last application doesn't appear to have any changes from the previous, so comments remain as before.

TB said there had been quite a few complaints from neighbours about the early starts and excessive noise from contractors. Planning Enforcement had been along and found that they were keeping within the parameters of the approved plans. Regarding the complaints, an Environmental Health Officer will be visiting.

6. **Property**

Flag pole price and installation

The cost of purchase and installation will be quite high, and Councillors decided to put this on a back burner as it was deemed not to be necessary for the time being.

Quote for replacing waste bins and memorial seat in, and by Play Area.

Clerk has the seat and waste bins; will be contacting local clerks to see if they can suggest a contractor who would be available for the installation.

Tree survey – as discussed in Community Submissions above.

7. **Slade Farm** - Pond clearing –

TB hoping that Andy of Ingrebourne will be able to attend the meeting and we will have some success regarding the pond.

8. **Meetings**

To report on – Community Board had its first 'face to face' meeting.

To attend – nothing to report

9. **Date of next meeting**

September 8th 2022 Memorial Hall, 8.00 pm

Meeting closed at 9.20